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Chart 1: Income (fees and funding) per home undergraduate student 
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A. 2006 funding regime projected forwards with no cuts to HEFCE T 
B. Effect of reductions in T funding assumed in 2010 Budget Report 
C. Predicted funding under new regime if £9,000 fee adopted 
 

 
 

30. The Council has also examined closely the question of whether the University should charge 
£9,000 for all courses or introduce, for the first time, different fees for different courses, depending on 
their costs. The new higher education funding regime means that a contribution to the higher cost of 
laboratory-based subjects will still be met by the Funding Council. Yet, a fee of £9,000 will still only 
be a contribution to the overall cost of a Cambridge education, regardless of whether a student is 
studying a predominantly humanities-based tripos or a science-based one. Cambridge’s broadly-based 
tripos arrangements would make it difficult to calculate with precision the cost of a particular course. 
The Council firmly believes therefore that a single Composition Fee for all courses will continue to 
serve well the University, the Colleges, and students from the UK and EU in the future. The current 
arrangements will remain in place for deploying funding from the Chest to Schools through the 
University’s planning round and resource allocation procedures, and to the Colleges through a fee 
transfer agreement.  

31. It is therefore the Council’s view that provided the associated conditions it presents in the 
access agreement to be approved by OFFA are reasonable and achievable the University should 
charge a composition fee at the maximum permissible rate of £9,000 with effect from 1 September 
2012 regardless of course or College.  
Fee waivers and maintenance bursaries 

32. Under its proposals the Government will continue to provide students with loans to cover the 
full cost of the fees charged by universities, and both maintenance grants and loans at comparable 
levels to those currently offered. 

The University is determined that ‘no UK student should be deterred from applying to the 
University… because of financial considerations, and that no student should have to leave because of 
financial difficulties’.12 Since virtually all higher education institutions presently charge the same 
tuition fee (£3,290 for 2010–11), to date the Cambridge Bursary Scheme has generally been seen as 
focused on maintenance support (though in fact it does not distinguish between fees and maintenance 
support). The Cambridge bursary for 2011 entrants is worth a maximum of £3,400 for standard age 
 

12 www.cam.ac.uk/cambridgebursary  

Estimated total cost of delivery in 2010–11 = 
£17,000 


